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• Board Meeting (July 1, '09): Lion President Ron Raines called the Le Grand Lions Executive Board 
meeting to order at The Pizza Factory.  Members present were Lions Ron Raines, Bob Enochs, Jeff 
Stephens, Doug Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Louie Aguilar, Anne Vandermeer, George Dickinson, Jim 
Pacheco, Bill Frizell, Greg Soto and Fred Silveira. 

 
• As Lion Scott was on a road trip, minutes of the June meeting were not read.  Lion Jeff gave the 

treasurer’s report.  The club’s balance is about $2500 under that of last year.      
 
• Lion Louie reviewed results of this year’s pancake breakfast and thanked all who helped.  Profit from 

the event is about $755 which will be donated to the American Cancer Society.  Lion Louie will ask 
Cathy Foster to attend a club meeting to receive the check. Lion Ron complimented Lion Louie on his 
superb job and handling of the project. 

 
• According to Lion Greg, the fixing of the American Legion barbeque is still a “work in progress.” 

Discussion then ensued as to what should be done with the club’s barbeque trailer.  It may be 
cheaper for the club just to buy a new one rather than renovate the current unit or build one. 

  
• Lion Doug indicated he will need some help with the animal sales at this month’s Merced County Fair.     
 
• There is a new Lions Club in Lathrop.  Lion Ron represented our club at their charter night celebration 

and asked the LGLC executive board authorize a $50 donation to it.  Approved. 
 
• A motion was passed to establish a Le Grand Lions Club chaplain position.  Lion Dave Maroni will be 

asked to serve in the post with Lion Bill Frizell as assistant. 
 
• Other than Lion Ron as president, Lion Doug as immediate past-president Lion and Lion Bob as first 

vice-president, it was decided all other officers, chairmen, and appointees will remain for now as that 
of last year’s slate. 

     
• Other Discussions and Commentaries:  Lion Doug still has some 5 or 6 LGLC polo shirts and also 

indicated about 300 clubs pins are available.  Lion Bob is our visitation chairman.  A visitation is 
planned to Chowchilla Lions on August 13th and to the Merced Breakfast Lions annual dinner at Lake 
Yosemite on August 27th.  The district governor’s visit is scheduled for the September Le Grand 
Lions general meeting and may also be designated as the club’s membership night.  Lion Louie is 
chairman this year for the club’s service to Camp Pacifica in providing a lunch and dinner on July 31st 

for camp participants. He will be seeking help from club members.  Some LGLC members still do not 
have name tags. To improve attendance and participation, Lions Ron and Bob will be calling 
members prior to club events and meetings. 

 
• General meeting, July 15th, at the American Legion Hall, 7pm.  Head Cook will be Lion Bob.  

 
        * Bulletin Editor:  Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions 
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